December 21, 1945 Mr. & Mrs. Myrl Hodgins 1609 Forest Wilmette, Illinois Dear Jane and Myrl: I received your Christmas greeting and was happy indeed to hear from you. I am not sure that I have A. B. Dick located. Is he the man who makes soap suds for despondant people, or some manufacturing industry? I notice that Rockford was sixteen degrees below zero. We had it ten degrees below and it was very cold. I also notice that your address is Wilmette. My daughter, Jane, married a Princeton boy who lived in Kenilworth, Illinois, at 157 Woodstock, which is close to Wilmette. He arrived in Seattle three days ago from Guam. He was a Navy flier and made a fine record. We are certainly delighted because he will be with us on Christmas Day. I trust that your mother is her usual bouyant and happy self. I am sending you a Jayhawk Rebound number 18 and trust that you will get it read before next June. I have not written number 19 because of being so very busy, but I expect in the next month to write the next one for the boys in the service. With all good wishes to both of you, I am Sincerely, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF Enc.